
 
Term 4 Week 10 15 December 2022 

 
 

Principal’s Message 
 
Events 
 
16 December  Last day of Term 4 
   Year 6 guard of honour and bell ringing 3.00pm  
 
School resumes on Tuesday 31 January for years 1-6 and Wednesday 1 February for 
kindergarten. The uniform shop will be open on Monday 30 January and Tuesday 31 January 
from 8.00am to 9.30am.  
 
Year 6 farewell speech from our school captains, Roman and Elodie 
 
7 years ago, we walked through the gates of FFPS for the first time, we all felt like year 6 was 
so long away. But here we are today graduating from primary school and the time has flown by. 
Since then, we’ve had so many fun and enjoyable memories. We've made lots of new friends 
and have learnt a lot. 
Over the years we’ve had so many different opportunities to learn and grow, from playing in the 
band, to joining PSSA sport teams. From taking part in enrichments to participating in dance 
and singing in the choir. Our school has provided so much for us. 
We have had some amazing sporting achievements throughout our time here, these include 
people getting to zone and area. And some very talented students getting through to state and 
nationals. But it is always nice to see everyone have a go. 
We have also had some amazing academic achievements, these include the Forest High 
enrichment program, debating, writing competitions and maths enrichment. 
We leave here with some amazing memories of the fun times we’ve had. Planning a surprise 
leaving party for Mrs Davies last year was a great memory, as we all worked together to make it 
a special occasion and despite Mrs Davies pretending she didn’t know, she totally knew! 
We’ve gone on camps where we had new experiences like rock climbing, mud running, and 
orienteering. And we’ve been on excursions to Taronga Zoo and Kimbriki Tip (it’s more fun than 
it sounds) where we have learned a lot about our community. All of these experiences have 



Christmas concert 
Thank you to Lisa Huwaidi and all the teachers for a fabulous Christmas concert last Friday.  
 

 
 
2023 Class organisation 
Next year we will have 10 classes across the school. We are pleased to welcome Miss Nicole 
Janssen and Miss Anneka Weber to our teaching team.  
 
Executive team 
Principal – Mrs Gail Smith 
Assistant Principal – Mrs Frances Separovich 
Assistant Principal Curriculum & Instruction – Mr Matt Philips 
Business and Finance Manager – Mrs Linda Lyell 
 
Class teachers 
KJ – Miss Nicole Janssen 
KW – Miss Anneka Weber 
1S – Mrs Sara Steiner 
1/2J – Miss Jemma Morris 
2M – Mr Matt McCarron 
3W – Mrs Kathy Wickham 
4A – Mrs Aleen Sarkisian 
4/5S – Mrs Frances Separovich and Mrs Rebecca Bailey 
6H – Miss Lisa Huwaidi 
6R – Mr Ryan Rogers 
Music – Ms Fiona Davy (Monday, Tuesday) 
Library – Mrs Nicola Brandt (Wednesday, Thursday, Friday) 
Learning and support – Mrs Nicole Arnold (Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday) 
 
School office/library 
Mrs Annie Peake (Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday) 
Mrs Adrienne Massey (Monday, Friday) 
Mrs Judy Wilkinson (Wednesday, Thursday) 
 
School counsellor 
Mrs Catherine Walker (Thursday) 
 



Grounds 
Mr Steven Condron 
 
I would like to wish all our families a happy, relaxing and enjoyable summer holiday.  
 
Gail Smith  
Principal 
 


